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For the majority of Americans who do not use tobacco, the most important behaviors to reduce cancer risk are 
maintaining a healthy weight, making healthy dietary choices, participating in regular physical activity, and limiting 
alcohol consumption.1  There is increasing evidence that exposure to excess body fat over the course of a lifetime, 
beginning in childhood, has adverse health consequences.2  What children eat today affects their future cancer risks.  
 
For many families with busy schedules, dining out has become a part of their routines.  Meals promoted in restaurants 
as kids’ meals are usually packaged to appeal to young children and include smaller portions of an adult entrée, at least 
one side dish, and often a dessert.  Many meals marketed to kids still come with sugary drinks which add calories 
without adding nutrients.  They may also include a toy or some other incentive to increase the child’s desire for the 
meal.3 
 
Foods eaten in restaurants are higher in calories, saturated fat, and sodium while being lower in nutrients than foods 
eaten at home.4,5  Fast food, in particular, is generally served in large portions for low prices and is associated with 
overeating and weight gain.6  Not only is this food less nutritious, but food preferences established early in life often 
persist into adulthood.7   
 

Fast Food and Kids 
In a 2016 survey, 91% of parents surveyed reported buying food for their children from either McDonald’s, Burger King, 
Wendy’s or Subway in the past week.8  Parents are clearly increasing their purchases of fast food: in 2013, 83% of 
parents reported taking their children for fast food while 79% did in 2010.9  Restaurant foods and beverages are second 
only to grocery stores as the source of calories for youth ages 4-11.10  Each day, more than one-third of children and 
teens consume fast food.11   
 

Marketing and Kids’ Food Choices 
Unhealthy food marketing to youth has been shown to be a major contributor to poor diet choices. 12  Chain restaurants 
spend hundreds of millions of dollars in marketing, including marketing targeted directly to children and teens.13  Older 
youth are often bombarded many times a day with advertising through social media, gaming platforms, television, and 
sporting event sponsorships.14  Low-income neighborhoods are more likely to have fast food restaurants, which 
increases easy access to unhealthy foods, as well as exposure to window and “point-of-sale” advertising.15  Targeted 
marketing of unhealthy foods to communities who already experience a disproportionate number of nutrition related 
illnesses, such as low income or communities of color, creates an additional barrier to healthy eating and further 
contributes to health disparities.    
 

Health Impact of Dining Out 
Studies have repeatedly shown that frequent fast-food consumption is related to increased calorie consumption and 
increases the risk of obesity.16  Additionally, students who had fast-food restaurants within a half-mile of their school 
were more likely to be overweight, consume more sodas, and eat fewer fruits and vegetables.17  
 
Approximately 18 percent of all cancers are caused by the combination of poor diet, physical inactivity, excess 
bodyweight, and excess alcohol consumption.18  Excess body weight has been identified as a risk factor for 13 different 
cancers.19  Obesity rates have tripled among children in recent decades, with 35% of youth, ages 2-19, now overweight 
or obese.20  Overweight and obesity can negatively impact youth, both physically and psychologically, and excess body 
weight is associated with poor academic achievement and a decreased quality of life.21  Moreover, children who are 
overweight or obese are less likely to attain or maintain a healthy weight in adulthood.22   
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Policy Strategies for Healthier Kids’ Meals 
For some, dining out is an enjoyable family activity, while for others it is a necessity between children’s activities and 
homework.  Dining out should not mean having to select an unhealthy meal. Exposure to a variety of healthy foods is 
part of establishing healthy lifetime eating habits.23  

The American Cancer Society Cancer Action Network (ACS CAN) advocates for policies that lead to healthy eating and 
active living and policies that provide consumers with clear, useful information that supports healthy lifestyle choices.24  
ACS CAN promotes making the healthy choice the easy choice and supports improving the nutritional quality for food 
and beverage options in restaurants, particularly for children’s meals.  ACS CAN supports healthy default options for 
kids’ meals by requiring that milk or water, instead of sodas, be offered as the default beverages.  These policies may 
also require that fruit, vegetables, or yogurt be offered as sides instead of French fries or desserts. 

 

For more information on ACS CAN’s advocacy work around healthy eating and active living environments, please visit 
https://www.fightcancer.org/what-we-do/healthy-eating-and-active-living.    
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